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The Birches & Aconbury 

A newsletter for the villages of King’s Thorn, Little Birch, Much Birch & Aconbury.   

March 2018.  First published 1977.. 

Diary Dates 

 

 
February 2018 
23rd Village Market MBCH  
28th Gardening Club Musical Evening LBVH  
 
March 2018 
1st  Coffee Morning LBVH 
2nd Fashion Show MBCH 
5th Longtown Historical Society 
13th Whist Drive LBVH 
17th Book Exchange Methodist Chapel 
18th Big Spring Walk Fownhope 
23rd Village Market MBCH 
23rd Lent Lunch LBVH 
23rd LB Village Quiz LBVH 
28th Gardening Club AGM LBVH 
 
April 2018 
6th Quarto LBVH 
27th Village Market MBCH 
 
May 2018 
12th Silver Branch Ceilidh Band.LBVH 

 

Church Services March 2018 

 

March 4th (Lent 3)  
Little Birch CW Communion 11.00 a.m. 
 
March 11th (Mothering Sunday) 
Much Birch Family Communion 9.15 a.m. 
Little Birch Family Worship 11.00 a.m. 
 
March 18th (Passion Sunday) 
Much Birch CW Communion 9.15 a.m. 
 
March 25th  (Palm Sunday) 
Much Birch 9.45 Blessing of Palms and procession to: 
Little Birch Palm Sunday Communion Service 10:45 a.m. 

Much Birch WI 

 

Much Birch WI meets on the third Tuesday of each 

month in Much Birch Community Hall, just off the 

A49. The Hall is next door to the surgery and both are 

signed from the road.  

 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 20th March  

when we welcome Nichola Salter who will talk about 

how she earns her crust! 

 

Nichola works for Natural Resources Wales protecting 

the water quality.  For the last 15 years she has been 

working with agricultural pollution and associated 

legislation. 

 

Visitors and potential new members are always 

welcome.  Please contact Sallie on 01432 340069 for 

further details. 

March 28th(Tuesday in Holy Week) 
Compline 7.30 p.m. 
 

March 31st (Easter Saturday) 
Family Easter Event at Much Birch Village Hall 3.00 p.m. 
 

April 1st (Easter Day) 
Much Birch Communion 9.15 a.m. 
Little Birch Communion 11.00 a.m. 
           
The Monastery of Poor Clares at 11am every Sunday.   
Holy Communion at Much Birch every Thursday at 
9.30am. 
 

The Lent Lunch in aid of Sightsavers will be held on Friday, 
23rd March from 12.30pm until 2 pm at Little  Birch Village 
Hall.  Please support this very worthy cause. 
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Local News for February 18. 

There have been several deaths reported recently 
including Max Cadman , Betty Williams, Anthea 
Haig, Constance (“Betty”) Betts and sadly, Deidre 
Picken, the late Cliff Farmers  daughter, She was a 
lovely lady and so helpful to her mother when the 
younger twins developed 'Autism'.  

A full tribute will be given to Anthea Haig in the 
April Newsletter. 
 

Sadly we hear of the death of Max Cadman. Max 
and wife Lynne moved to Little Birch in 2006 from 
Llandybie, Carmarthenshire, South Wales. They 
moved to be closer to daughter and son-in-law, 
Mara and Michael Davies and their children Morgan 
and Llywelyn. 
Before retirement Max was a steam train driver with 
GWR, once driving the Orient Express, a lovely 
memory. He would often speak about the effort and 
hard work required to fire and drive the great 
engines, and also the beauty and power of the train 
as it roared through the countryside, especially 
along the Mid-Wales line. 
He will be missed by all his family, including great 
grandson Dylan Max, born March 2017. 

 
Betty Betts died on 5th February peacefully.  She was 
an amazing lady who was born in 1918.  Tim Betts will 
contribute to this Newsletter in April. 

Draft Plan 
 
Now that the deadline for handing in your Consultation Draft 
Comments Form has passed, our consultant Dr David Nicholson, 
will be reviewing all those comments and preparing a draft set of 
responses – including any necessary amendments to the Plan. 
 

The most important response has been a positive reply from 
Herefordshire Council. Following the review, if necessary, a 
revised version may need to be submitted to Herefordshire 
Council. 
 

David will be able to give a report at the next Steering Group 
meeting  (to be confirmed) explaining the comments and 
responses at that meeting. As always, everyone will be welcome.  
 

Aconbury and Little Birch Neighbourhood Development Plan 
2011 -2031 then has to go through a number of checks – 
including an independent examination.  
 

The final stage will be a Referendum. A majority of those who 
vote need to agree with the Plan for it to be finalised and come 
into use. 
A copy of the Draft Plan and its supporting documents is on Little 
Birch Parish Council's website. For more information and to be 
kept up to date, or to have notification of future meetings about 
Little Birch and Aconbury Neighbourhood Development Plan 
check out the website – www.littlebirchparishcouncil.org. 

Sophie Glover, Clerk to LB&A NDP Steering Group. 
littlebirchpcclerk@hotmail.co.uk 

Email: alionpilates2016@gmail.com 

http://www.littlebirchparishcouncil.org/
mailto:littlebirchpcclerk@hotmail.co.uk
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GARTH BRADBURY FENCING LTD 
All types of fencing 

Gates 
Field Shelters 

Timber Outbuildings 
www.gbfencingcontractors.com 

garthbradburyfencing@hotmail.com 
01981 541385  :  07970 346460 

Linedance classes in MBCH on Wednesday 
evenings. 7.30pm-9.30pm...£4.00 Not 
suitable for absolute beginners  
 
Contact Jean Harris 
on 07506718907 
for further details 

Much Birch Village Markets 

The dates for the 2017 are as follows: 

March 23rd, April 27th, May 25th, June 22nd, 
July 27th, August –no market, September 
28th, October 26th, November 23rd, 
December 14th. 

Little Birch Gardening Club 

 

King’s Thorn & Little Birch Gardening Club 
Presents an evening of Music, Poetry & Prose  

With Music provided by members of the Hereford Guitar 
Ensemble – “Cantando”  

Come and join us for a relaxed and light hearted evening of 
Poetry and Music to reflect nature and gardening. 

Venue: Little Birch Village Hall 

Date: 28th February; Time: 7.30pm (Doors open at 7.00pm) 

Price: £5.00 – incl:  Ploughman’s Supper 

There will also be a raffle  

Please bring liquid refreshments of your choice ( and a 
glass!); Tea & coffee will be available. 

Tickets can be reserved/ purchased up to the previous 
evening – Tuesday  27th February  in order for catering to 
be organised. 

To book/purchase your tickets in advance  please contact: 

Lesley Chapman -  01981 541370/ 07834771838 

 CONSERVATORIES  

 WINDOWS 

 DOORS 

 FASCIAS  

 SOFFITS  

 GUTTERS 

0 1 9 8 1  5 4 1 1 2 1  
0 7 8 1 8  6 1 1 0 1 0  

w w w . g l a z y d a y s . n e t  
E m a i l :  s a l e s @ g l a z y d a y s . n e t  

 ALSO MISTED UNITS REPLACED 

Phone 01981 540126  

LONGTOWN AND DISTRICT HISTORICAL SOCIETY,  

5 March,  7.30pm Longtown Village Hall. Frank Olding  
“The Archaeology of Upland Gwent”  Guests £3.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
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Please send copy for the April Newsletter to 

editorial@birchesnews.org.uk or written 

contributions to John Bryant at Bramley Bungalow, 

Aconbury Close, King's Thorn. 

—by 18th March please. 

Little Birch Village Hall Committee 
Newsletter notices for March 2018 

Coffee Morning 

The next coffee morning will be on Thursday 1st March 

10:30am - 12:30pm at Little Birch Village Hall.  

Join us and enjoy a cup of tea or coffee, some cake or a biscuit. 
Make new friends or catch up with old friends, have a chat and 
find out more about the local community and let us know your 
thoughts and suggestions as to how we can develop these 
regular meetings. 

If you need help with transport please contact Margaret: 
01981 540374  
 
Whist Drive 

We guarantee a warm welcome and a fun evening with good 
company at our monthly whist drive whatever your ability. 
Excellent prizes and refreshments too. 

Our next Whist Drive is on Tuesday 13th March at Little Birch 
Village Hall. We start at 7.30 pm and the entrance fee is just 
£2.00. 

Community Book Exchange/Lending Library  

The next Book Exchange will be on the morning of Saturday 
17th March at the former Methodist Chapel opposite the 
Village Hall 10am – 12pm.  

All members of the community are invited to join us for this 
enjoyable monthly event which offers not only a wide range of 
books and DVDs (to suit all ages and interests) but also an 
opportunity to meet others and exchange recommendations 
for a good read.    

There is a charge of just £1 per adult towards the cost of the 
hire and refreshments.   

Annual Little Birch Village Quiz 

Will you be crowned as a member of the winning team of the 
2018 Little Birch Annual Quiz? 

Little Birch Village Hall again plays host to this enjoyable and 
entertaining evening on Friday 23rd March at 7:30pm. Teams 
of 4 are invited to compete in a series of rounds. 

If you are not yet a member of a team but would like to take 
part please come along as we can put you together with others 
to make up a team of 4.  

£2.50 per person, refreshments available 

Quarto 

Travelling folk band Quarto will be at Little Birch Village Hall 
on Friday 6th April at 7:30pm for an evening of quality singing 
and infectious comedy in a relaxed and warm atmosphere. 
Cheeky but not blue! 

Tickets just £10 per person to include supper. To book contact 
Liz on 01981 540479 or Jenny on 09181 541198 

History Talk – The Siege of Hereford 

The History Talk on The Siege of Hereford arranged for 
March has had to be postponed and will now take place 
sometime in April.  It is to be given by Adrian Harvey 
and to give you a taste of it Adrian writes the following: 
For five weeks in the summer of 1645 Hereford was 
besieged by a Scottish army of around 15 000 men, al-
lies of the English Parliament in the Civil War.  It was 
almost certainly the largest military confrontation in 
Herefordshire's history, yet much of the detail about 
the siege is obscure.  Why did the Scots come, What 
really happened, how against all the odds did Hereford 
hold out and what were the consequences? 
Adrian will attempt to answer some of these questions. 
Watch out for the date in April. 



5 

BAYLEY’S 
WINDOW CLEANING 

SERVICE 

 
WATER FED POLE AND TRADITIONAL 

 
WE ALSO CLEAN:- 

 
 GUTTERS AND FACIAS 

 CONSERVATORY ROOFS 

 
FREE QUOTATIONS 

* REFERENCES CAN BE GIVEN *  

* ESTABLISHED IN AREA * 

PHONE ANDREW 

HOME: 01432 508979*  

MOBILE: 07771 870891 

EMail: bayleys@fsmail.net 

BRENDAN MORRIS 

CONSTRUCTION & CARPENTRY 
SPECIALISING IN uPVC 
WINDOWS, DOORS & 
CONSERVATORIES 

 

call now for a free quotation 

on;  07855760912 

email   
brendanmorris05@gmail.com 

Murphy’s Paw 

The home of happy woofers! 

Doggie Daycare 

One to One Grooming 

Home Boarding 

Tump Lane, Much Birch 

Tel: Tricia 07732 286069 

murphyspaw2005@gmail.com 

www.murphyspaw.co.uk 

FB: Murphy’s Paw 

Doggie Services 

Providing a true “home from home” environment. 

We welcome friends, old and new! 

St Michael’s:  
The Story Continues 

 St Michael’s Hospice has been 

built by its community. We have 
cared for even more people and their families and friends 
because of your continued support. 

The past 30-plus years have been quite a journey for us, 
and we’re not finished yet: we are still expanding our care 
to the furthest reaches of our county. 

It’s a story full of dedicated, selfless people who come 
from every corner of Herefordshire and beyond, like Freda 
Pearce and her Ladies. 

St Michael’s Hospice can present this updated story to a 
group of any size and we may even be able to fill in last-
minute gaps in your schedule with a short, illustrated talk. 

To find out more, please contact Rachel Entwisle on 01432 
852 655 or rentwisle@smhospicehereford.orgto book a St 
Michael’s Hospice talk. 

The Big Tea 2018: It’s as Easy as 1, 2, TEA 

 Get together and raise money for your Hospice by doing 
something we all love:  drinking tea and eating cake. 

So many local families benefit from the care provided by 
St Michael’s. So whether you want to prove your baking 
prowess or buy cakes from your favourite shop, you will 
be doing your bit. 

By asking guests to give a donation for the treats you 
serve, you’ll become one of our amazing supporters and 
help our nurses continue providing the best possible care. 

To get involved, simply go to our website to sign up and 
you will be able to download an Big Tea pack to help you 
plan your event. 

All you need to do is pick a date, choose a venue and 
invite your guests. 

With the date set and guests invited, you can look forward 
to enjoying a cuppa and a slice of something delicious 
while supporting a great cause. 

For more information or to receive a Big Tea pack, please 
contact Gaynor Warren on 01432 851 000 or email 
gwarren@smhospicehereford.org 

mailto:brendanmorris05@gmail.com
mailto:rentwisle@smhospicehereford.org
mailto:gwarren@smhospicehereford.org
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Self-storage 
Herefordshire 

£15 per week—no VAT 
20ft x 8ft 

7 Days a week access 
Long or short term rental. 

 

Seasoned  
Firewood for Sale 

 
 

George Cole 
Mob: 07800952317 
Tel: 01981241274 

Email: coleg600@gmail.com 

Aconbury Shepherd Huts 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uses include craft room, play house, 
sleep over’s etc. 

 
Come and see our display hut or 

request our new brochure 
 

We also build stables, field shelters, 
garden sheds, play houses, garden 

features and bespoke gates.  Please 
ring for our dedicated brochure 

 
Stephen Turner.  The Underhills, 

Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, 
Herefordshire.  HR2 8HX. 

 
Telephone: Office 01981 540090 

     Mobile 07768 206296 
 

www.aconburyshepherdhuts.co.uk 
turnersofcrossways@btinternet.com 

Our huts are hand 
built to the highest 

of standards. 
Our standard hut 

includes insulation, 
double glazing, 
electrics and 
decoration. 

The Singing Tree is an informal fun singing group that 
started its life in Much Dewchurch, moved 
with us to Garway and we are now meeting in 
Kingsthorne since our move here in July last 
year. No auditions, no need to read music, 
just come along and enjoy yourself. We meet 
on Wednesdays at 7.30 pm at Wynds Poynt. For more 
information please contact Hilary on 01981 540022 the 
turning@phonecoop.coop 

Yoga  

In Much Dewchurch and Steiner Academy 

Mondays 6.00—7.15 

 Tension and stiffness? 

 Back ache, backache, general aches and pains? 

 Difficulty sleeping? 

Learn how to relax and let go.  Discover how you can move 

more freely and improve your posture.  A practical approach 

to yoga that is adaptable to anyone regardless of age or 

physical condition.  All welcome 

 Small group Classes 

 Individual attention 

mailto:turning@phonecoop.coop
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HOLLYBUSH HIRE 

Vintage Tea Set Hire 
 

Woodfield, Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, HR2 8HX 

07989 854593 / 01981 541109 

emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Tea Cups, Saucers & Tea Plates 

Sandwich / Cake Plates 

Teapots, Sugar Bowls & Milk Jugs 

Cake Stands 

Lanterns, Mirrors 
 

 

EJ PARTINGTON BOOKKEEPING 

Bookkeeping & Accounting Specialist 

Woodfield, Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, HR2 8HX 

07989 854593 / 01981 541109 

emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk 

Emma Partington has over 10 years experience in the finance industry 

both in practice and in industry, a local business that is able to help 

with all your bookkeeping needs. 

Call or e-mail today for a no obligation discussion  

about your requirements. 

Bookkeeping VAT Returns 

Invoicing Management Accounts 

Payroll Self-Assessment Returns 

 THE CASTLE INN @ LITTLE BIRCH  

 

  OPENING TIMES 

   

 

Mon & Tues: closed  

Wed: 6pm - 11pm  

Thurs: 6pm -11pm  

Fri: 6- 11pm  

Sat: 12pm- 3pm. 6pm-12pm  

Sun: 12pm- 6pm  

Seb and Emma welcome you to the Castle Inn 
for home cooked food, real ale and friendly 
atmosphere!  

New pub number; 01981540943  

Call for any information and bookings!  

mailto:emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk
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EMMA BRADBURY EQUINE 
Mobile horse clipping services 
Horse sitting / Holiday Cover 

Or just an extra pair of hands! 

25 years experience with horses 
Fantastic references available 

 

01981 541385  :  07725 536648 
01981 541385  :  07970 346460 

Little Birch Parish Council 

Your Little Birch Parish Council Councillors are:-  

 
 

Meeting agendas are posted on the Parish notice board at least three days in advance and are also on our web site 

www.littlebirchparishcouncil.org 
 

Every one is welcome to attend Parish Council meetings, and if you have a particular question that you would like to put to him, 

please can you let the clerk know before the meeting?  Mrs Sophie Glover, Little Birch Parish Clerk, The Orchard, Ridgehill, Hereford  

HR2 8AG 

        

Cllr Ben Roberts Chairman 01981 540100 b3nroberts@gmail.com 

Cllr Elaine Godding Vice Chair 01981 540607 ecgodding@hotmail.co.uk 

Cllr Steve Naylor   01981 541323 steve.naylor5@btinternet.com 

Cllr Mike Morley   01981 541027 morley04@globalnet.co.uk 

Cllr Annette Wissler   Contact through the 
clerk 

  

Angela Middleton Volunteer Foot 
Paths Officer 

01981 540377 ajbmiddleton@hotmail.co.uk 

Sophie Glover PC Clerk 01432 270499 littlebirchpcclerk@hotmail.co.uk 

 WYE BATHROOMS 

 

 

 

Local family run company. Design & installation of 

Bathrooms & shower rooms 

 

We are also registered with NIC-EIC for all your Electrical 

work 

 

Call Paul for a free quotation 

Or visit 

www.wyebathrooms.co.uk 

 

01989-563558 

07894-563897 

 18 year old babysitter available weekdays/

weekends. £6 an hour. Ring 07909 940916 for more 

details.  

Cecily Daffern 

Little Birch Parish Facebook Group 

 

Find the latest news, events and business listings all in one place. 

You are welcome to promote your local business, advertise a local event or post 

news or information of interest to the village and surrounding area.  

Search for Little Birch Parish Group on Facebook 

mailto:b3nroberts@gmail.com
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 Much Birch Parish Council 
Parish Clerk Mrs Alison Wright 

Longfield House, Gooses Foot, Kingstone, Herefordshire  
HR2 9NE 

Tel. 01981 250860 
Email: muchbirchclerk@hotmail.co.uk 

 
 
A reminder that:- 
Your Much Birch Parish Councillors are:- 
Cllr Alison Cook   (Chair) Jasmine Cottage, Wrigglebrook Lane, 
Kingsthorne, Hereford, HR2 8AW, e mail thecooks@wyenet.co.uk  Tel. 
01981 540703 
Cllr Steve Turner   (Vice Chair)  The Underhills, Hollybush Lane, Much 
Birch, Hereford, HR2 8HX, e mail turnersofcrossways@btinternet.com  
and Tel. 01981 540090 
Cllr Andrew Crum   Anfield House, Barrack Hill, Kingsthorne, 
Hereford, HR2 8AX, e mail a.crum@btinternet.com   
Tel. 01981 540002 
Cllr Tim Jones     Swiss Cottage, Wrigglebrook, Kingsthorne, Hereford, 
HR2 8AW e mail tjsj@me.com  Tel. 01981 540242 
Cllr Roisin Burge     The Old Hall, Barrack Hill, Little Birch, 
Herefordshire, HR2 8AX   roisinburge@hotmail.com   Tel. 01981 
540724 
Cllr David Baldwin     The Granary, Much Birch, Herefordshire, HR2 
8HS   baldwin79@btinternet.com   Tel. 01981 541198 

Full minutes of the meetings and information etc. can 
be found on the Parish Council website following the 
link found in this 
summary.www.muchbirchparish.org.uk.   
You can also find us on Twitter at https://twitter.com/
MuchBirchPC and Facebook at https://
www.facebook.com/groups/Much.Birch.Parish 

Lowri Anderson  PCSO 40247 

Hereford City Southside and Rural SNT 

West Mercia Police 

South Hereford Rural Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT)   

Your team 
Sgt Emma Freer,  PC Roger Bradley,  PC Jim Phillips,  
PCSO Lowri Anderson,  PCSO Adam Westlake,   
PCSO Christina Howard,  PCSO Christopher 
Yarwood. 
 
About your team….Safer Neighbourhood Teams work with 
local people and partners to identify, tackle and solve issues that 
matter to the community where you live. 
Making neighbourhoods safer by cutting day to day crime and 
anti-social behaviour is at the heart of keeping people in West 
Mercia safe.  

Get in touch 
101 to talk to your local SNT or report a crime 
herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 
www.westmercia.police.uk 
Herefordshire Cops / @southsidecops 
Only call 999 in an emergency, when a crime is in  
progress or life is in danger. 
For daily updates on incidents in your area register for 
our Dotmailer service via www.westmercia.police.uk. 

Make the difference 
 
For more information about becoming a Special Constable, 
please visit, 
 
Warwickshire Police: www.warwickshire.police.uk/
specialconstables  
West Mercia Police: www.westmercia.police.uk/
specialconstables  

Where we work;  South Wye SNT is based at South Wye Police 

Station, Goodrich Grove, Newton Farm, Hereford, HR2 7DB, we 

work around the areas of Rural: Aconbury; Allensmore; 

Ballingham; Bolstone; Callow; Dewsall; Dinedor; Garway; 

Grafton; Harewood; Haywood; Hentland; Holme Lacy; 

Kenderchurch; Kentchurch; Kilpeck; Kingstone; Little Birch; Much 

Birch; Little Dewchurch; Llandinabo; Llanwarne; Lower 

Bullingham; Much Dewchurch; Orcop; Pencoyd; Pontrilas; 

SDevereaux; St Weonards; Tretire with Michealchurch; Thruxton; 

Treville; Wormbridge; Wormelow.  

mailto:muchbirchclerk@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:thecooks@wyenet.co.uk
mailto:turnersofcrossways@btinternet.com
mailto:a.crum@btinternet.com
mailto:tjsj@me.com
mailto:roisinburge@hotmail.com
mailto:baldwin79@btinternet.com
http://www.muchbirchparish.org.uk/
https://twitter.com/MuchBirchPC
https://twitter.com/MuchBirchPC
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Much.Birch.Parish/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Much.Birch.Parish/
http://www.warwickshire.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.warwickshire.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.westmercia.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.westmercia.police.uk/specialconstables

